CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

December 1, 2020 Zoom Virtual Meeting

- THOSE IN ATTENDANCE: Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Father Weary. Chairpersons in attendance: Ron Borza, Robbie Davis, Tony Devlin, Richard Druffner, Roseann Guerrini, Nancy Ramhap, Ann Marie Segilia, Tina Stryker. Other Committee Members in attendance: Ashley Honabach, Harris Kalemtis.
- **NOT IN ATTENDANCE:** Deacon Greg Amarante.
- Opening prayer

LAY DIRECTOR REPORT

- o Terri DiBacco opened meeting.
- o Minutes for the November, 2020 meeting were accepted as submitted.

TREASURER REPORT

- o The November beginning checkbook balance was \$2,604.74 and ending balance \$2,549.74.
- o Report was accepted as submitted.
- o Work is still being done pertaining to our Sales Tax-Exempt Number.

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT

o Nothing new to report

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE:

o 3-day weekends will be canceled for 2021.

POST CURSILLO

O Virtual Ultreya will be held Monday, December 21, 2020. Nancy Ramhap will be the witness speaker.

SCHOOL OF LEADERS

- Virtual School of Leaders will be held on December 12, 2020.
- The Doctrinal talk is being presented by Father Ken Smith on Bishop Barron's Renewing our Hope Chapter 3. The Method talk will be given by Maria Gallagher on Chapter 17 of Whom Shall I Send.

OTHER BUISINESS

- o Terri DiBacco and Bishop Gainer met with the National Coordinators and Spiritual Advisor, as well as the President of the National Secretariat Board in November.
- o Bishop Gainer concurred with the National Coordinators that weekends should be cancelled next year and that 2021 will be a year of discernment for our Diocesan Movement.

- o Bishop Gainer agreed that Tony Devlin would be a good choice as leader for following the program "Divine Renovation," with the intent of strengthening our Cursillo Movement.
- o It is the Secretariat's hope that we can bring unity and resolve any other problems in our Movement through prayer.
- o Next Secretariat meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 5, 2021. The meeting will be virtual on zoom.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Marie Segilia Secretary